
We hope this letter finds you well and filled with the joy of the Lord. As always, we are grateful for your continued
prayers and support. Here are the latest updates from our ministry in Wales for the month of June:

We are still diligently working through the legal process and paperwork related to our sponsorship and the specific
issues that pertain to our ministry. As we’ve said before, things can move quite slowly here in Wales, but we remain
steadfast in our pursuit of fulfilling God's calling.

On June 4th, we had the privilege of participating in a Zoom meeting with one of our supporting churches. It was a time
of fellowship, sharing updates, and mutual encouragement. We are grateful for the strong partnership and connection
we have with each of our churches.

On June 11th, I had the opportunity to preach in South Wales for a fellow missionary. It was a blessed time to share the
Word and fellowship with believers from different areas. Coincidentally, the same day marked our annual Sankey
Evening Hymn Sing at Bethania Baptist Chapel. We were delighted to have over 40 individuals in attendance, joining
together in heartfelt worship through hymns.

We hosted a special meeting on June 17th at the community center near our house. We were encouraged to see nearly
25 people in attendance, eager to hear the message shared by Scottish Bible teacher, Charlie Sommerville. The
following day, Brother Sommerville also spoke at our afternoon service at Bethania Baptist Chapel, where around 20
individuals gathered to worship and listen to the Word.

On June 19th, I had the opportunity to attend the monthly minister's lunch in town. It was a delightful gathering where I
was privileged to share a short devotion with fellow ministers. The fellowship and mutual support within the ministerial
community are truly uplifting, especially in a place like this where there are so few who know Christ as their personal
Savior.

We were blessed to celebrate our 26th wedding anniversary on June 21st. We truly appreciate the many cards and well
wishes that were sent our way.

On June 22nd, we were finally able to complete our Safeguarding Training, which certifies us to work with children and
vulnerable adults. This training is essential for ensuring the safety and well-being of those we serve in our ministry. We
are grateful for the knowledge gained and the ability to minister in a responsible and caring manner.
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In Christ's Hand,
Jason and Dana Rongione 
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"Let us not be weary in well doing: for in due season
we shall reap, if we faint not." 

Galatians 6:9

In conclusion, we want to express our heartfelt gratitude to each and every one of you for your
unwavering prayers and support. Your faithfulness to stand with us in this ministry journey is a
tremendous blessing. We are humbled by your love and commitment.

Please continue to uphold us in prayer as we navigate the legal process and paperwork, seek
opportunities to share the Gospel, and serve the community around us. Your prayers sustain us and
give us strength. We are confident that God is at work, and we trust His perfect timing and guidance.

May the Lord bless you abundantly for your faithfulness, and may His love and grace overflow in your
lives.


